            MINUTES FROM THE NOV. 02, 2010 MCABA MEETING
Meeting held again at new location. WVU extension office. Good feed back about desirability of location. Will speak with extension staff about continuing long-term. 

Announcements made.

* 2011 dues are now due

* elections are next mtg. 

Spoke on good hive early winter management.   ----
 *storing comb. Problems with wax moths, mice, etc.  

It is important to winterize your hive. This includes ventilation; hives facing SE and tipped forward slightly, having enough honey on the hive for overwintering; super 40#, medium 60#.

*Sample of stringwing was brought in by Junior Meyers and passed around for observation.

*Don Tristle, Fairmont State grant to check your bees for nosema.

Mites are low laying so you should mark hives and keep records.

*Getting frames and boxes ready for spring. Winter is the best time to do this. 

*Website -   moncobkr.com is the website for Mon. Co. beekeeping. It has a new web master, Dave Libell.   He will update with pictures (if you have some you’d like to post—see Dave), keep us informed on upcoming local meeting any any state meetings. 
* there is a bee supply in Fairmont called Altman’s.  It is a hardware store on Virginia Ave.

* ordering bees. Now is the time to start.  Spoke about WV breeders.

Africanized bees are now in Georgia.

* there was a drawing for giving away cardboard nucs. Winners were Elisa High and Melanie Posch. 

*A.J. Watson invented an emergency feeding method.-----new beekeepers are always inventing!!   On that vein, we discussed new gadgets and encouraged everyone to bring in a gadget. 
* Local honey and use with allergies.

*the variety of containers available.

*Labels need approved by the Dept. of Ag.

Available balance 11/02/10 = $548.75

